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Hi Everyone 
 
By the time you read this, most of the holidays will be over.  I hope you had a very Merry 
Christmas and are ready to celebrate the New Year.  I so enjoyed celebrating our Decem-
ber meeting.  It was great to get to visit and catch up with everyone.  Plus we made a cute 
gift and everyone got a door prize. 
 
We have had so many more requests for quilts this last year that we need to make sure we 
are giving where the quilts will do the most good.  So the board is re-evaluating some of 
our community service projects.  If you have any concerns or suggestions, please forward 
them to Julie Schaefer or me.  This guild produces a wonderful amount of community ser-
vice quilts.  But there is no way we can meet all the needs that come our way.   It is so sad 
that there is such a need for more comfort and caring.  I’m very thankful for all the caring 
people in this guild who want to help others and who produce so many beautiful quilts.  
Thank you for all you do. 
 
Have you made your New Year’s Resolutions?  One of mine is always to finish some of my 
UFO’s.  I did complete several during 2009; so once again, I’ll add some to the list and 
hope to finish them.  One of my resolutions is to get over the guilt of not finishing workshop 
projects.  I took the workshops for the techniques.  That was successful.  I shouldn’t beat 
myself up if I don’t want to complete the project.   I love learning new techniques.  Some I 
use and some may not fit my style, but the learning is always good.  I also have several 
BOM projects in various stages.  A couple of them will definitely be on the resolution list.  
So much to do, I better get started now. 
 
Make one of your resolutions this year to become more involved in the guild.  We are al-
ways looking for better ways to run the organization.  You may have those ideas and need 

to share them with us.  Don’t be bashful.  Come join the fun.  One of 
the    best decisions I have made was to become more involved.  You 
get to meet more people and help decide the future of the guild. 

 
Does all the cold weather we have been having make you want to 
curl up in one of your quilts?  Or better yet, put the binding on a quilt 
while you are covered up in it.  What great ideas do you have for new 
quilts?  Now is the time to plan your next show quilt.  The guild has 
some great programs scheduled for this next year to help inspire you 
also.  Add a workshop or two to your resolution list.  
 
Whatever else you do, make sure one of your resolutions is to take 
better care of yourself.  With all you do for others, make sure you do 
for yourself too. You deserve to be pampered.    
 
Happy New Year!  And Happy Quilting! 
Donna Petrick 
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The steering committee for a pro-
posed "Sharing and Caring" com-
mittee will be handing out a sur-
vey at the January and February 
guild meetings to all members in 
attendance.  The survey is to as-
sess the needs for a "Sharing and 
Caring" function for the guild to 
better communicate 
and address the events in the 
lives of our guild members.   A
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The meeting was called to order by President 
Donna Petrick at 7:00 p.m.  She introduced herself 
and welcomed everyone to the meeting.  She re-
quested everyone turn off their cell phones.   There 
were no changes or corrections to the prior meeting 
minutes or to the treasurer’s report so they were ac-
cepted as printed in the newsletter. 
 
OLD AND NEW BUSINESS: 
The next board meeting will be Jan. 11, 2010 at 
Tino’s Restaurant in Collin Creek Mall.  Dinner will 
be at 6:00 p.m. and the meeting starts at 7:00 p.m. 
 
The refreshments tonight were provided by the 
board and the piano was played by new member 
Sheryl Stith. 
 
Our books were recently audited by Joan Wilson 
and Beverly Almaraz and found to be in good order. 
 
Donna announced that our guild will give a donation 
to the church and anyone wanting to add to that do-
nation can leave their money in the basket on the 
table behind the podium. 
 
Donna introduced the Lone Star recipients and gave 
those in attendance their award (see list following 
the Minutes).  She also handed out anniversary pins 
and service award bars.  Donna explained that any 
service to the guild qualifies, not just Community 
Service.  These hours are also used for the grant 
application. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
Programs: Donna Lobelson announced that Bonnie 
McCaffery will be the guest speaker in Janu-
ary.  Donna also announced that rooms 153 & 154 
at this church will now be used for our classes. 
 
Stockings:  LaDawn Dalley announced she has 722 
filled stockings with over 200 stockings appropriate 
for women, thanks to a large donation from J.C. 
Penney’s.  She also used the $300.00 donated by 
guild members to purchase stuffings, and her hus-
band took large boxes to T.I. and requested dona-
tions there.  She has 830 empty stockings that will 
go to Parkland Hospital for the newborns in Decem-
ber.  She has over 60 boxes of stockings to deliver 
next Wednesday, Dec, 16, 2009. 
 
Fat Quarter Lotto: Mindy Myint announced this 
month’s winners: Beverly Almaraz and Shirley 
Weaver. 

MINUTES OF DECEMBER 10, 2009 - Sheri Smith, Secretary  

Membership: Crisann Skinner announced we have 
53 members in attendance tonight and six guests. 
Instead of calling out door prizes, Maria Eakin and 
helpers distributed door prizes to everyone.  Door 
prizes were contributed by Happiness is Quilting!, 
Quilters Workshop, The Old Craft Store, Quilt Coun-
try, The Quilt Asylum, Suzy’s Quilt Shop, Bev’s 
Beads and 20 anonymous items. 
 
Education: Teresa Knode announced that we have 
been asked to participate in a “quilt turning” at the 
North Texas Historic Center in McKinney .  Anyone 
having a quilt made between 1860 and 1970 they 
want to lend to this show please contact Teresa. 
 
TAQG: Aggie Meszaros announced the next TAQG 
meeting will be for guild presidents, secretaries and 
treasurers on Saturday Jan. 23, 2010.  They will all 
leave from Donna Petrick’s house at 9:00 a.m. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 p.m. and turned 
over to Donna Lobelson and her elves to make a 
“make and take” project. 

LONE STAR AWARDS - Donna Petrick 
The Lone Star Awards were started a number of 
years ago to recognize people who do exceptional 
work for the guild.  This time I have chosen to rec-
ognize non-guild members who really helped with 
the 2009 Quilt Plano Show as well as a couple of 
people who have quietly gone about their jobs and 
produced some exceptional results.   
 
Quilt Show Volunteers - Non-Members: 
 Elaine Dalley 
 Lynette Dalley 
 Ransom Carpenter 
 Travis Clayton 
 Lindsey McPherson 
 Carter Plotkin 
 Rick Stevenson 
 Rickey Whitaker 
 Victoria Wilshire 
 Bailey Wilson 
 
Guild Members 
 LaDawn Dalley 
 Shirley Weaver 
 
Congratulations to all and thanks for your contribu-
tions to the guild. 
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ANNIVERSARY PIN AWARDS 
 

It is always wonderful to see our members pass another anniversary milestone.  With the 2009/2010 fiscal 
year, we have a number of members reaching 10 year, 15 year and 20 year anniversaries.  Thank you to all 
of them for being such faithful members of the Quilters Guild of Plano.  Please tell them “Congratulations” 
when you see them. 
 
20 Year 15 Year 10 Year 
Brenda Harrison Allison Bayer Barbara Collins 
Angie Schurig Virginia Braley Golda Griffin 
 Deborah Cooley Charlotte Henning 
 Diane Crandell Connie Keel 
 Pam Crocker Richard Larson 
 Leslee Feiwus Nancy Perkins 
 Sandra Goeke Joyce Rutherford 
 Jan Gostin Lucy Sherman 
 Sharon McGinnis MaryLou Smith 
 Bobby Jean Scott Pam Thronburg 
 Tracy Spruell Elaine Weber 
 Sue Sydow 
 Dorma Waltrip 
 Judy Williamson 
 Marilea Yapp 

SERVICE AWARDS 
 
No organization can be effective without the volunteers who give so much of their time and talents to achieve 
the goals and dreams of the organization.  The Quilters Guild of Plano is very blessed to have wonderful vol-
unteers who give so freely of their time and energy.  Below are listed the members who have recorded at 
least 30 hours of service to the guild.  Many of them have a tremendous amount of hours.  If you have not 
turned in all your hours, please do so.  We need to report the hours in several documents to help maintain 
our 501(c)(3) tax exempt status.  Thank you to all of you for your help. 
 
Beverly Almaraz Terri Anderman Emily Armstrong Marla Bradberry Julianne Brooks 
Karen Christoffer Rebecca Clayton Barbara Collins Tina Connolly LaDawn Dalley 
Kaye Dunn Maria Eakin Sharon Ellis MJ Fielek Rose-Clair Fletcher 
Lynne Fritsche Beverly Geise Karen Hawkins Judy Johnson Teresa Knode 
Rhonda Kuntz Cathy LaManna Richard Larson Sarah Lee Marvel Link  
Donna Lobelson Susan Mankus Terri Mendelow Aggie Meszaros Dan Mills 
Sue Moore Karen Nelson Carrie Oransky Donna Petrick Jean Pingenot 
Rita Potter Norlyn Quinn Dayna Ragland Germaine Reconnu Terry Reisinger 
Julie Schaefer Margaret Schafer Sharon Schenke Ruth Shriner Crisann Skinner 
Debbie Skorepa Sheri Smith Tracy Spruell Joan Stevenson Cindy Walker  
Pam Walsh Shirley Weaver Cynthia Weisz Helen Wilems Kemberly Wilshire 
Brooks Wilson Joan Wilson Sherry Worley Marilea Yapp    
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PROGRAMS & WORKSHOPS - Donna Lobelson 
  
Everyone loves a face. There is a wide variety of ways to capture people in 
quilts. This lecture will explore many different peoples portrait quilts. You will 
also see how easily I create my own portrait quilts using a guideline drawing un-
der the fabric (so I can see exactly where to paint the features). A fast paced 
slide lecture with actual quilts. Check out my book "Portrait Quilts: Painted 
Faces You Can Do". Go to her websiteto see some of her work: 
bonniemccaffery.com  
 
 January 2009 – Bonnie McCaffery  

□ Friday, January 15 – TBA 
□ Saturday, January 16 – TBA 

 
Name:  _________________________________    
Address:    ______________________________ 
City and Zip:   ___________________________ 
Phone:   ________________________________ 
Email __________________________________ 
TOTAL AMOUNT ENCLOSED:   
 
Enclose a self-addressed stamped envelope to receive the supply lists via USPS.  Supply lists may also be 
printed from the website.  Your telephone number and email are particularly important so we can reach you in 
the event of any last minute changes.  Copy or clip and bring completed form to a meeting, or mail to:  
Donna Lobelson, 8828 Haddington Lane, Dallas, TX 75287 

COMMUNITY SERVICE – Julie Schaefer 
 
If you attending the regular meeting this last Thursday you heard that I am just so pleased at how you have 
jumped in and made Christmas Quilts for Collin County Children’s Advocacy Center this last month as well as 
the previous months.  This includes those that piece, quilt and bind them.  What a combined effort!  I’ve al-
ways felt that I have been blessed and to give back to others always warms my heart as well as helping those 
that are less fortunate than I.  I’m just so glad there are so many in the guild that feel the same way.  I am 
planning on setting up a tour of the Children’s Advocacy Center sometime in February.  Of course we would-
n’t be seeing the children, but would be able to see what goes on and get some interesting information on 
exactly what CAC is all about.  Please email me juliescha@sbcglobal.net if you would like to go and have a 
time that would be convenient for you.  I know there are a lot of you that work during the week but might like 
to tour the Center on Sat.  Let me know or I will be setting the visit during a morning of the week. 
 
Last month I took 61 blankets, quilted, crocheted and fleece, to the Children’s Advocacy Center since my last 
reporting and also 6 to the Rape Crisis Center.  After the Guild meeting on the 10th, I have many more to take 
to Children’s Advocacy Center.  Y’all need to pat yourselves on the back.  June Austin, Tina Connolly’s mom, 
also needs to be thanked for her crocheting of so many afghans.  What a lovely lady.   
 
LaDawn will be taking 2 vans full of stockings to Parkland and the total figures will be out soon.  Now you 
must understand why we want to get started making them in September.  September may sound early to get 
started on our Christmas stockings, but actually this is one of those projects that we could be working on all 
year so that we aren’t pushing at the last minute.  I’m thinking about having kits with me for all the meetings 
for 2010 and some of you will then have joy throughout the year.  
 
We have been asked by the Curator of Education for the North Texas History Center in McKinney to do a 
trunk show on the 9th of January.  Joan Wilson has graciously accepted the task of doing the presentation.  
Has anyone noticed there are some people who always seem to pull us out when we are in a ditch and need 
help?  Well one of those people that ALWAYS will work with the Guild doing anything is Joan Wilson.  (Well, 
to be honest, when I first talked to her about it I believe there was a bit of a 

Continued on next page  
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 whine in my voice.)  That is why Teresa was asking for help in obtaining older quilts along with their history so 
that Joan could use them in the trunk show.  Now I have mentioned many times before so I know you do re-
member that the basis for the Guilds nonprofit eligibility is we qualify under “Community Education” and that 
is what we are really all about.  (Bet you thought it was just a bunch of us whippersnappers that like to sew 
with friends.)  I need to video Joan and share it with y’all.  Wouldn’t that be fun to set up before a meeting? 
 
This month of course we don’t have our Sit and Sew day at the Plano Sewing Center however January starts 
a new year for not only sewing with a group of friends but learning new patterns and donating more quilts. 
The next sew day is January 12th.  We meet at the Plano Sewing Center which is on the southeast corner of 
Custer and Spring Creek starting at 10:00.  You can come and go at your own schedule.  Karen Christoffer 
organizes these days and always has a kit to work on by yourself or with another.  The one requirement that 
she asks is that you contact her if you are coming. Karen.christoffer@comcast.net   She needs to set up the 
seating and have kits ready.  If you forget to call she will probably fit you in anyway if you come.  She will be 
there until 5:00 so if you want to come at 2 or 3 and work a couple hours that’s great. Oh, if you want to sew 
you will need to bring you portable sewing machine.  However, you can always iron, put stuffing in pillows if 
we are making cough pillows, cut if we are making stockings or help put backs with pieced tops.  There is al-
ways something for everyone to do.  For those of you that work or for another reason can’t come on that day 
and would like to sew, at every regular meeting Karen or I will be at the “Community Service” table and there 
will be kits for you to take home if you want to piece a top.  The kits are usually pretty easy because we want 
every quilter from newbie to experienced sewing.  Most of the time Karen will put a pattern inside the plastic 
bag to follow but if you take a kit, you may always do whatever pattern you wish.  There are also tops that 
have been pieced and need to be quilted and of course then binding needs to be done.  That’s where Aggie 
Meszaros and a bunch of us really shine.  We are great binders.  (Don’t ask about my appliqué.) 
 
Next year we will also be collecting service hours for 2010 bars for our pins.  Get started in January by putting 
down any hours that you have worked in doing anything for the Guild including transportation time and you 
will be amazed at how fast they accrue. 
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 JANUARY BIRTHDAYS: 
 
Jo Wong ............................ 01/03 
Sue Sydow ........................ 01/04 
Ginny Kenney .................... 01/08 
Shirley Weaver .................. 01/09 
Sherry Mitchell ................... 01/16 
Maudie Auvenshine ........... 01/17 
Tina Johnson ..................... 01/17 
Gail Schwartz .................... 01/17 
Diane deFreitas ................. 01/20 
Kathy Bradbury .................. 01/22 
Helen Wilems .................... 01/23 
Golda Griffin ...................... 01/27 
 
RENEWING MEMBER: 
 
Watkins, Toni 
Member #:  654 
522 Park Lane 
Richardson, TX   75081  
Spouse: Robert 
Birthday: 05/14 
(home) 972-907-8087 h  
(other) 972-322-8096 c  
toniwatkins56@yahoo.com 
Joined: 2010  Happiness Is…QUILTINGHappiness Is…QUILTINGHappiness Is…QUILTINGHappiness Is…QUILTING    

217 N. Kentucky, McKinney, TX  75069 
972-542-8839 
 Shop Hours:  Mon-Sat 10-5 & Thurs 10-7 

“The Happiest Little Quilt Shop In Texas!” 
www.HappinessIsQuilting.com 

EDUCATION—Teresa Knode 
Hello everyone! 
 
The North Texas History Center, located near McKinney Historic 
Downtown Square, has asked us to do a two-hour Quilt Turning on 
January 9, 2010.  This presentation is one of several they are doing 
in conjunction with a current quilt exhibit of 20 historic quilts--the old-
est being from the 1860s and the newest from our county court-
house’s 1979 grand opening.  Joan Wilson has graciously agreed to 
coordinate our quilt turning for the North Texas History Center.  She 
gathered historic quilts made between the 1860's and 1970's from 
our members.  Make sure you get by the North Texas History Cen-
ter, 300 E. Virginia to see the exhibit.  Contact them at 972-542-
9457 or northtexashistorycenter.org.  Call Joan if you can help. 
 
Teresa Knode 
Bear Hug Quilts 
Quilters Guild of Plano-Education Co-chair 
972-437-9277  
 

Say  
“Goodbye to 
2009!” 

Sale 
 

Dec. 26th - 31st 
 

40% off 
End of the 
Bolt Sale 

Find Addio
nal  

Savings Th
roughout 

the Shop! 

BOARD MEETING, DECEMBER 7, 2009 
Sheri Smith, Secretary 
 
Meeting called to order 7:00 p.m. at Tino’s 
Restaurant in Collin Creek Mall. 
Prior meeting minutes were approved.  The 
following items were discussed: 
• Board to bring dessert and drink to guild 

meeting. 
• Community Service recipients discussed. 
• Discussed retreat, nearly full. 
• Discussed Sharing and Caring. They met 

and will create a survey.  Next meeting 2-
12-10. 

• Discussed small groups helping member-
ship.  4 groups have volunteered so far. 

• Discussed membership directories not 
picked up yet. 

• Donna will award Service Awards and 
Lone Star Awards at Thursday’s Guild 
meeting. 

• Shirley Weaver reported storage is sepa-
rated, tagged and photographed. 

The meeting was adjourned at  8:00 p.m. 
  

Continued on page 8 
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RETREAT 2010 - Janet Plotkin 

The reservations have all been counted and we are 
SOLD OUT!! 
 
I don’t know whether it was the beading class or the 
line dancing or the skits or the always wonderful 
company of friends and sewing machines but I am 
delighted with the response to Retreat 2010.  Thank 
you all for choosing to make this retreat happen. 
 
For those participating in a payment plan please 
make a note that your Final payment is due on or 
before January 2, 2010.  
 
For those of you not attending Retreat 2010 please 
watch this newsletter and our Yahoo Group – 
QGPRetreat for announcements about Retreat 
2011 – Sewing Heaven. You do not have to be at-
tending retreat to join the Yahoo group. 
 
I have started a waiting list for anyone still inter-
ested in attending Retreat 2010.  If you are flexible 
and have your funds already together there is a 
chance a last minute space or two might open up. 
To be added to the list, please notify me by email 
and join QGPRetreat. I will notify wait listed persons 
of any space(s) as soon as they are available.  
 
As always I can be reached at Janet Plotkin, 214-
227-0529/214-334-1523 or janet@frogbutt.net 

MEMBERSHIP - Crisann Skinner  
& Maria Eakin 
 
Happy New Year!  We hope the New Year will bring 
you many yards of beautiful fabric, patterns that are 
easy to follow, thread that does not break and an  
endless supply of sharp rotary blades! 
 
We still have some membership cards and directories 
that have not been picked up.  Again, we apologize 
for getting these out later than normal this year, but it 
could not be helped.  We have been working on get-
ting these to you the last few months.  Your last 
chance to pick them up will be at the Membership ta-
ble at our meeting in January.  If you cannot pick 
them up, please make arrangements for a friend or 
one of your bee members to pick them up for 
you.  Please keep in mind that mailing these items 
incurs a big cost  
to the guild, and we would rather use those funds to-
wards our programs and guest speakers.   
 
We hope everyone who attended the December 
meeting enjoyed their door prize. This would not have 
been possible without the support from the area 
shops that donated all the wonderful prizes we were 
able to give out not just that night, but at every guild 
meeting last year.  We would like to thank all the  
area shops that supported our guild last year - Bern-
ina Sewing Center of Plano, Fabric Affair, Fabric Fa-
natics, Happiness is.... Quilting, Plano Sewing Cen-
ter, Quilt Country, Quilter's Connection, Suzy's Quilt 
Shop, The Old Craft Store, The Quilt Asylum, and 
The Quilter's Workshop.  We would also like to thank 
the following shops who have committed to support 
the guild in 2010:  The Old Craft Store, The Quilt Asy-
lum, Happiness is....Quilting, Golden D'or Fabrics, 
and the Bernina Sewing Center of Plano.  These are 
the  
shops we have heard from so far, but expect to hear 
from many more.  Please keep these shops in mind 
the next time you need to do some shopping and let  
them know we appreciate their support. 
 
We are currently working on scheduling our New 
Member Tea for some time this Spring.  The Tea will 
be open to new members, and existing guild mem-
bers who are looking for a bee to join, or would just 
like to come visit with the new members.  We will an-
nounce the date and pertinent information here in the 
newsletter and at the guild meeting as soon as we 
have everything set.  If you would like to volunteer to 

Visit our website:  
www.quiltersguildofplano.org  

SMALL GROUPS - Cathy LaManna 

Are you interested in joining a small group?  The 
following groups are looking for additional mem-
bers.  Their contact information is in the Member-
ship Directory. 

 
DAYTIME: 
Crazy Quilters—1st Fridays and 4th Saturdays 
 (Cathy LaManna) 
Quilting Memories—every other Tuesday 
 (Lut De Meulder) 
Plain O Piecers, Tuesdays   (Marvel Link) 
Sew N Sews, Tuesdays   (Rhonda Kurtz) 
Sneeze No More, 1st and 3rd Thursdays 
 (Carrie Oransky) 
 
EVENING: 
NET Gang, 4th Tuesdays (Maria Bradberry) 
 
WEEKEND: 
Quilty Pleasures, 1st and 3rd Sundays 
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OFFICERS OF THE GUILD - 2009-10 

President       Donna Petrick  
VP-Membership      Crisann Skinner 
VP-Programs Donna Lobelson 
VP-Community Ser-
vice        Julie  Schaefer 
VP-Guild Activities       Margaret Schafer 
VP Media        Tina Connolly 
Secretary        Sheri Smith 
Treasurer        Shirley Weaver 
Librarian        Emily Armstrong 
Quilt Show 2009        Kemberly Wilshire 

Committee Chairs  
Assistant - Member-
ship Maria Eakin 
Assistants - Programs      Sherry Worley 
Assistant - Treasurer       Karen Hawkins 
Assistant - Librarian Becky  Woods 
 Debbie  Skorepa 
Bee Keeper       Cathy LaManna 
Block of Month        Dayna Ragland 
Stocking Project       LaDawn Dalley 
Directory        Lynne Fritsche 

 Gail Schwartz 
Door Prizes        Rebecca Clayton 
Education       Teresa Knode 
 Amanda Dierling 
E-mail/Web Master       Beverly Geise 
Fat Quarter Lotto       Mindy Myint 
Historian        Nanette Gaskey 
Hospitality        Terri Mendelow 
 Teri Anderman 
Inventory Control       Sharon Schenke 
Newsletter Editor       Brooks Wilson 
Nine Patch        Terri Anderman 
Publicity        Rose-Clair Fletcher 
Retreat 2010 Janet Plotkin 
 and ADOS group 
Service Quilts        Karen Christoffer 
Show 'n Tell       Karen Hawkins 
TAQG      Aggie Meszaros 

Business card: 
1 month = $15 
3 months = $35 
 
Quarter Page: 
1 month = $25 
3 months = $60 
 
 

Category Description Amount 
INFLOWS  
Administrative Income  
Interest Income 12.00 
Community Service Income  
Charity Stocking income 254.05 
Library Income  
Library Book Sales 19.40 
Membership Income  
Guest Fees 18.48 
Membership Dues 2009-2010 50.00 
Programs Income  
Workshop Fees 295.00 
TOTAL INFLOWS 649.02 

  

OUTFLOWS  
Administrative Expenses  
Supplies, Postage, Printing 135.41 
Guild Activity  Expenses  
Raffle Quilt Expenses 37.50 
Retreat Expenses  
Postage 12.42 
Supplies 44.99 
Program Expenses  
Guild Meeting Rent 50.00 
Speaker Lecture Fees 450.00 
Speaker Meals 95.43 
Speaker Travel 476.90 
Supplies and Equipment 12.00 
Worksop Facility Rent 50.00 
Workshop Teacher Fees 1,300.00 
Total Program Expenses 2,434.33 
Quilt Show Expenses  
Postage, Supplies 17.60 
Mini Quilt  Expenses 17.26 
TOTAL OUTFLOWS 2,699.51 
OVERALL TOTAL -2,050.49 

  

Overall Guild Net Worth 55,669.19 

TREASURER’S REPORT - Shirley Weaver 

 
 

Those in attendance: 
Donna Petrick                          Sheri Smith 
Donna Lobelson                       Maria Eakin 
Crisann Skinner                        Julie Schaefer 
Kemberly Wilshire                    Shirley Weaver 
Margaret Schafer                      Terri Mendelow 
Tina Connolly 

Continued from page 6 

BOARD MEETING, DECEMBER 7, 2009  

Half Page: 
1 month = $40 
3 months = $90 
 
Please make ads in “jpg” files 
and email to Brooks Wilson at 
media@ 
quiltersguildofplano.org 

COMMON THREADS AD RATES 
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BLOCK OF THE MONTH -  JANUARY: “Jar of Sweets” - Dayna Ragland 
 
Background (cream): Jar Lid:  E - 1 @ 4½ X 1½ 
A - 2 @ 1½ X 10½ 
B - 2 @ 3½ X 1½ Jar Contents:  F - 1 @ 7½ X 7½ 
C - 2 @ 2 X 7½ May be a jar of cookies, candy, jelly beans, 
D - 4 @ 1½ X 1½ jelly, jam, honey, donuts, peppermints, etc. 
 
Sewing instructions: 
Draw a diagonal line fron one corner to the opposite corner on the back of each of the D squares.  
Place each on a corner of the F square and sew on the drawn lines.  Trim and press.  Sew C to the 
sides of F.  Sew B to the sides of E.  Press. Sew all together as shown, below, and press. 
 
(Drawing is not to scale) Attapted from http://quilting.about.com/od/blockofthemonth 
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Quilters Guild of Plano 

PRESENTS 

  Bonnie McCaffery                    
January14, 2010 

    
Parkway Hills Baptist Church 

2700 North Dallas Tollway 
Corner of Chapel Hill   

on the east side of the Tollway 
 

SOCIAL TIME - 6:30 pm ~ MEETING TIME - 7:00 pm   
(Only board members will be admitted before 6:30pm) 

The Quilters Guild 
of Plano is funded in 
part by the City of 
Plano. 
The Quilters Guild 
of Plano does not 
discriminate on the 
basis of race, color, 
national origin, sex 
or handicap. 

QUILTERS GUILD OF PLANO 
PO BOX 260216 
PLANO, TEXAS 75026 
 


